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A Tale of Two Kitties:
Miss Kitty

It was the worst of times for a young adult female cat in Aldergrove named Miss Kitty.
Her abusive owners, when not kicking her, would allow the unspayed cat to remain outdoors most of the
time. Kitty gave birth to litter after litter of kittens, many of which didn’t survive being born outside.

In May 2006, after finding yet another dead litter of kittens, concerned neighbour Audrey Fox decided to do
something about it. She called around to places to see if anyone would be able to assist in getting Miss Kitty
spayed as she knew the owners would never pay for it. C.A.R.E.S. agreed to help and Audrey managed to
coax her neighbours to allow a C.A.R.E.S. volunteer to come and pick up the cat.

Miss Kitty was brought to Brookswood Veterinary Hospital where it was found that she had a number of
issues. She had a bad case of ear mites, and her fur and skin were in very poor condition due to fleas and
poor nutrition. The cat also had a number of rotten teeth which needed to be extracted.

Over the next several weeks, Miss Kitty was spayed, had dental work, and was treated with medications and
special diets to help her with her ears, fur and skin problems.
She also received blood tests to check for feline aids and leukemia and she received vaccinations.
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It broke our hearts that this beautiful creature with her beautiful blue
eyes could have been treated so badly by her owners. We hated to have
to return her back to such a place where she would not be cared for. The
only consolation we had was that she was now spayed and would not
have to go through birthing anymore.

Several months after Miss Kitty was returned to her home, C.A.R.E.S.
received another call from Audrey Fox. She was feeding Miss Kitty as her
nasty owners had up and moved and abandoned the cat! She asked if
C.A.R.E.S. would take Miss Kitty in. You bet we would!

So back to C.A.R.E.S Miss Kitty came. She was not a happy kitty at all and did not trust anyone! She would
hiss and smack at the volunteers if they tried to pet her.

They say that time heals and after several months Miss Kitty grew to trust us more and began (on her terms)
to return the affection that we had been trying to give her. She would actually start to come to you and rub
herself against you. She also began to allow you to pet her on her head for a little while before she would give
you a smack to tell you she’s had enough!

Overall, she was a much more content cat and | began to hope that just maybe, someone would come along
that would give this girl a chance in their home.




Big Sam
It was not the best of times either for an 8 year old, 26 pound male cat in Langley.

One night in February, 2008, for no particular reason, | stopped by the Willowbrook Animal Hospital. When |
arrived, Dr. Bath was standing over a very large Tupperware container. It was wrapped in some tape to hold
it shut and had some air holes punched into it. Some clients of Dr. Bath had just surrendered their cat to
him with the instruction to euthanize the cat for an aggression issue.

I asked the doctor | if would be allowed to view the cat and he agreed. When the lid came off my mouth
couldn’t help but fall open as | stared in amazement. This was the biggest domestic cat | had ever seen!
“Sam”, wide eyed and yowling, was very upset and traumatized. Thankfully, Dr. Bath managed to scruff him
and put him in a cage.

Dr. Bath related the story to me of what had happened at Sam’s home that day. Apparently the young
daughter got hold of the TV remote control and turned the TV on. The volume was on extremely loud and
Sam, who had been lying near the TV was frightened so badly by the sudden loud noise, that he launched
himself at the nearest thing....the young girl. The mother who had been cleaning in the next room came
running at the sound of the little girls screams. She had to beat Sam off her daughter with a broom! Sam
ran from the room into the bedroom and cowered under the bed while mom grabbed up her daughter and
tended to the wounds on her arms.

When dad got home, he was told of the incident and it was decided that Sam would have to go as they
couldn’t take the chance that such a thing could happen again. They thought that their only option was to
have Sam euthanized.

always hard to have to put down a perfectly healthy cat. At C.A.R.E.S. we
have worked with aggression issues in cats and as | petted the slightly calmer
Sam | told Dr. Bath that C.A.R.E.S. would take the cat if the owners would
agree. A call was placed to Sam’s owners and | was allowed to talk to them
and tell them about C.A.R.E.S. A tearful but relieved lady consented to let
me take Sam and | silently prayed that we were doing the right thing.

I really wanted to give Sam a chance and | sensed Dr. Bath did too. It's i"'l'!

At the shelter, Sam was housed in a nice spacious cubby where he had a
front row seat to all the goings on at the shelter. He had his own ‘prince” bed
that his owners sent along and a nice scratchy post to hang out on. We
worked on getting to know him and learned what things he liked (Temptation Treats!) and what thlngs were
stressors to him (brooms, towels, sudden movements, loud noises, and certain other cats). Sam was larger
than every other cat at the shelter and many of them were afraid of him and he knew it too!

It was lonely for Sam as he always had to be kept on his own. He would sometimes cry to us to come and let
him out of his cubby. We would let him stroll around the shelter on his own as much as we could and he
would actually come and jump on some of our laps when we sat down. Sam had a real affectionate side to
him and | felt that if we could find just the right situation for him (a nice quiet, adult oriented home), he just
might do okay. We couldn’t keep him in his cubby indefinitely....it just wasn't fair to the big fellow. We held
out hope that someone would see this beautiful creature and give him the opportunity to have a home again.

Oh Happy Day

At the beginning of May, Becki, one of our shelter volunteers announced to me that she was finally moving
into an apartment where she could have cats. She had her eye on not one, but two cats at the shelter that
she would like to give a home to.....Miss Kitty and Big Sam! On May 25th, | had the pleasure of transporting
the cats to Becki's home and then had the thrill of reading her emails reporting on the cats. Here are some of
Becki’'s comments.



On May 26t she wrote:

Hi Lauralee:

I thought | would make your day by sending you a quick update.

As soon as you left yesterday, | went in to check on Miss Kitty. She was up on the shelf in my closet so |
stood on a chair to be at eye level with her. As soon as | started to talk to her, she started to purr and knead
the blanket, so | petted her and SHE LET ME!

She soon came down from her shelf and investigated the rest of the apartment.

If I didn’t know better, I'd say you switched cats on me - the difference in her is like night and day. We've had
several cuddle sessions and right now she’s sitting under my desk with her head resting on my feet. Both of
them have settled in like they were born to be here!

Then on June 3rd Becki wrote:

I've still been getting my daily scratches from Miss Kitty but, for the most part, she is a completely different
cat. When I'm laying on the couch reading, she curls up on my chest and purrs. She has been following me
around like a puppy dog for the last few days (she even follows me into the bathroom). Both she and Sam
have been sleeping on my bed with me.

Thank you Becki for giving these deserving creatures a wonderful, loving home!
Submitted by,

Lauralee Porter
Adoptions Coordinator

C.A.R.E.S. SHELTER STATISTICS

Adoptions 2008

January 41 February 36
March 32 April 19
May 37 June 35

Neuters and Spays
January through April 106




FUNDRAISING AND EVENTS

By Carol Briner, Treasurer

WHY WE DO WHAT WE DO

The fundraising committee is comprised of 8 volunteers who are committed to raising funds to fulfill the
CARES mission, which is to rescue, shelter and find loving homes for stray, abandoned and unwanted cats.
The current members are Marian Haney, MaryAnn McKnight, Carole Giesbrecht, Linda Easton, Marietta
Ashton, Diane Louie, Donna Healey-Ogden, and Carol Briner. If you would like to help please contact Carol
Briner 604 202 0713 or Donna at 604-539-9936

WHAT WE'VE BEEN UP TO

Another Successful Garage Sale!

Over $1800.00 was raised at the annual garage sale held on June 21st
and June 22nd|

The following persons were instrumental in making it all happen:

Linda and Nigel Easton, Marietta Ashton, Carol and Chris Briner,
Donna Healey-Ogden, Marian Haney, Carole Giesbrecht, Mary-Ann
McKnight, and Cathy Rutherford.

These people worked hard pre-sorting items (for weeks prior to the sale),
picking up and transporting items, setting up tables and making signs
(the night before). Then on the days of the sale these special folks were
“up and Adam” at 5am sorting and loading all of the goods onto the
tables in order to be open for business at 8am. When it was all over the
left over treasures were sorted and boxed, the tables taken down and the site was all cleaned up.

(The left over treasures will be donated to Penny Pinchers, Richmond Animal Protection Society Thrift Store
and the Langley Hospice Society.)

This weekend is a huge undertaking and without these dedicated volunteers and the people who donate all
the items for sale, it simply would not happen! Thank you each and everyone for your hard efforts and
donations! Special thanks go to Carol Briner who let us use her home (again!) to host the event.

A Day Trip to the Mountain View Conservation Centre!

A Safari in Langley? It's true. On Saturday, June 14, 2008, a group of 40
C.A.R.E.S. volunteers and friends were guided on a captivating and
educational 2-hour journey by foot and tram to view an amazing array of
rare and endangered species of mammals and birds in a natural wildlife
setting. We saw bison, giraffes, tapirs, lemurs, gazelles and much more
including a collection of small, exotic, wild cats from other parts of the
world, the ancestors of our domesticated cats. The 135 acre facility is
Mountain View Conservation and Breeding Centre. As animal lovers, it was
an awesome experience and it gives us hope and inspiration that just like us
(CARES), a small group of dedicated, caring people can make a difference in
this world. Huge thanks to the friendly, knowledgeable and informative - e
guides who are also volunteers. 1 could tell from all the smiles that everyone had a Wonderful time.

Submitted by: Diane Louie



SPECIAL THANK YOUS TO OUR CORPORATE AND GOVERNMENT PARTNERS

PETSMART

Since 1998, Petsmart has allowed us to use space in their store, free
of charge, for our adoption center. Each year, over 450 cats find
homes, in large part due to this adoption center. In addition,
Petsmart Charities donates over $ 6000.00 to CARES plus holds
adopt-athon weekends and additional fund raisers such as Pet
Christmas photos with Santa.

Dave the manager and all his staff at the Langley store deserve a
special thank you for their unending support of our mission to find
homes for the cats in our community. Many of the staff members
have opened their hearts and taken our cats into their own homes!

CITY AND TOWNSHIP OF LANGLEY

Township of

Langley

Both City and Township of Langley have helped tremendously with capital grants over the
years. The grants were used to finish the inside of the shelter and to install an air
exchange system. | frankly like to see our tax dollars spent to help the community in this

way!

Est. 1873

HERITAGE SOCIETY OF LANGLEY

Thank you to Fred Peppin and the Directors of the Heritage Society who were implemental in our 2003
relocation. They provided us with a new shelter and numerous hours of work went into this facility to make it

suitable for inhabitation.

We continue to rent the facilities at a reasonable rate and we are thankful for the Heritage Society's ongoing
support. This group is here to support us and the community that we live in.




HARVEY PET FOOD

Sara Harvey and her staff have been allowing our cats to have the run of the
store until each cat finds a permanent loving home. We have adopted many
cats out of the Harvey store, most recently a beautiful gal named Pepsi (see
next article). We also thank Sara for her discounts on merchandise for the
shelter. Sara and her staff have actively participated in our annual bowling
event and Sara has donated items for prizes at many other events.
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BEST BUY CANADA

For the second year in a row, BEST BUY CANADA has on behalf of their
employee Donna Healey-Ogden, awarded $1,000.00 to CARES from their
Community Partner Award program. This program is designed to provide
support to charitable organizations and to recognize employees’ volunteerism
and dedication to the community.

A BIG THANK YOU TO DONNA WHO MADE THE APPLICATION AND TO BEST
BUY FOR THEIR GENEROSITY!

** There are other organizations, such as Telus who also offer similar programs to their employees and retired
employees. Please consider us when making an application under these programs.

A BIG thank you to all our supporters! Let's remember to support their businesses as they
have supported us!

Upcoming Events

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!!!

The big event is fast approaching! On September 14, 2008, we are holding the 5t annual Walk-a-thon at
Derby Reach in Langley. Last year we raised $11,000.00 and hope to meet or beat that total in 2008. You
can help by participating or sponsoring someone who is. Watch the website soon for details or call Carol at
604-202-0713 or Donna at 604-539-9936 for more information. Hope to see you there!
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THE POWER OF FLOWER REMEDIES:

Sadie - The Biter:

In the summer of 2007, Susan adopted Sadie and her sister Taffy from CARES when they were just 3 months
old. By January 2008, Susan was ready to return the girls or at least give up on Sadie. “Sadie is a biter and
can bite quite hard” was Susan'’s first comment to me.

So this was Susan’s story in mid January:

“She is not really cuddly and rarely sits in my lap whereas Taffy sits in my lap and loves to knead. Taffy
wants to cuddle with me — Sadie, doesn't.

Even though she seems to enjoy being petted, she will suddenly turn around and bite hard. Sadie will come
where | am sitting, look up at me like “please pet me” — so that is when | try to pet her. | have been trying not
to push cuddling on her but sometimes she will come up to me and wants to be picked up — what does she do
when you pick her up? — | will pet her a little bit, maybe 30
seconds, then she will take off or bite me first.”

“When they were little kitties, both would get under my covers and
when | tried to move, | got scratched and bitten - | have a lot of
scratches on my legs. Sadie really likes to bite me in bed - she
bites me every night when I'm under the covers. Sadie can bite
into the duvet cover — | think she is trying to find my leg and will
jump at anything that moves. | tried a spray bottle and followed
other tips from a cat behavior book but nothing works.”

Wild Flower Remedies:

On January 18, 2008, | gave Susan a combination of Wild Flower Remedies:

Cherry Plum - for when frightening thoughts and ideas run away with imagination; and fear of losing control
of the mind; Impatiens for impatience and irritation with people; Vine — strong willed, when one is over
dominant and wants power over others; Beech for lack of tolerance; Walnut to help with transitions or a
period of change and Holly for jealousy or envy.

On Monday, February 18, 2008, | called Susan:

“We have finally bonded - | don't know if they have just matured or its your remedy. Sadie no longer bites.
She sleeps under the covers but doesn’t attack my legs. | have had a couple scratches from them but nothing
out of the ordinary. Sadie will lay on me, go nose to nose and give me kisses. | have no fear of being
attacked. | am very happy and will definitely keep both girls!”

Ellie’s Nightmares:

In November 2007, Maureen and Andy adopted “Elsa”, a 5 year old female cat from CARES. In April 2008,
Maureen e-mailed: “My husband and | adopted a beautiful grey cat named Elsa (now called Ellie). She is a
very sweet cat but she has a lot of nightmares. We discovered whenever she is in a deep sleep she often
wakes up in a panic. | am concerned that one day she might scratch someone very badly without knowing
what she is doing.”

I contacted Maureen to see if | could help Ellie. Maureen told me that Ellie loves to be picked up and be close
to them and wants to cuddle with them in bed. However, whenever Ellie is sound asleep, she has on several
occasions, suddenly woken up in a panic, jumping 2 to 3 feet in the air with claws flying as if something
spooked her. Maureen was getting concerned about all the wound marks that she and Andy had received
from Ellie’s panic attacks whenever she slept on or next to them. It was so scary in bed that they had to
resort to closing the bedroom door to keep Ellie out of the room.



